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To: The Board of Directors  
 
From: Tammy Menssa, Executive Director 
 
Re: Release of Demand Analysis Report 
 
Date: April 24, 2024 
               
 
On June 29, 2022, a letter was distributed to member Municipalities requesting that North Peace Housing 

Foundation take the lead on completing a regional needs assessment on their behalf, as part of Stronger 

Foundations initiative – Alberta’s 10-year strategy to improve and expand affordable housing.  We 

successfully received support from all 12 members. 

 

On March 6, 2024, Derek Weiss presented the final Demand Analysis Report to the Board.  At this time, I 

request Board approval to release the final report to the Foundation’s member municipalities, as well as 

Alberta Seniors, Community and Social Services.   

 
 

Recommendation: 

 

Direct Administration to release the Demand Analysis Report to our 12 member Municipalities and Alberta 

Seniors, Community and Social Services effective immediately. 

 

 

Thank you for your  

 

 

consideration, 

 
Tammy Menssa 

Executive Director
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